



12th September 2019

Dear Parents,

As I write this letter I am still waiting for the final system checks on both the water and the fire alarm. Until I am satisfied all systems are functioning correctly I cannot consider the site safe for our full pupil body.

I am still hoping to open the school on the 16th September to pupils. However, it will have to be a staggered start. If we do start on Monday it will be 6th form and Key Stage 4 (Years 10 & 11) first.

My plan of introduction is listed below, but I will write to parents again on Sunday to confirm that we are able to proceed as planned. The staggered start will enable us to ensure all pupils are familiar with the building in general and with the emergency and break time procedures.

Date Pupils Commence	Groups
Monday 16 th September	6 th Form and Key Stage 4 (Years 10 & 11)
Tuesday 17 th September	Key Stage 3 (Years 7 to 9)
Wednesday 18 th September	Key Stage 2 (Years 3 to 6)
Thursday 19 th September	Key Stage 1 (Years 1 & 2)
Tuesday 24 th September	EYFS – Will commence their induction programme – A separate letter will be sent to parents regarding induction.

Please also find attached the drop off and pick maps. These are provisional and are likely to change over the coming weeks. In the first instance we will not be allowing cars into the school for the afternoon to pick up, as we need to assess the number of vehicles we are dealing with.

I am sorry I am not in a position to be clearer regards the start at present. However, by Sunday afternoon I am hoping to have all the final issues resolved, at this point I will confirm the schedule.

Thank you for your understanding and support and please have a restful weekend.

Kind regards

Mr Stephen Viner
Principal